WALKER TOWNSHIP PARKS & RECREATION BOARD Monthly Meeting July 20, 2021

6:00pm

Attendance:

Members Present: Patty Correll, Cindy Kunes, Pam Rogers, Deb Zimmerman,

Lance King, Leah Burd

Members Absent: Jan McDowell

Guests: None

<u>Call to Order:</u> Deb Zimmerman called the July 20, 2021 meeting of the Walker Township Parks & Rec Board to order at 6:00pm in the Walker Township Municipal Building. Deb led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. Pam Rogers motioned to approve the minutes from the June 15, 2021 Meeting as presented; motion second by Patty Correll and approved by all members present.

Guests: None

Agenda Items: Don Franson continues to work on DEP compliance issues for construction of the parking lot.

Old Business:

- Cindy reported that the Kepler pool project has not gone out for bid yet. Work continues on permitting and funding.
- An invoice was received from the Nittany Valley Little League for repairs made to the fence on field 1. Deb Zimmerman motioned to reimburse the League for the previously committed amount of \$4,500.00; motion second by Pam Rogers and approved by all members present. The payment will be made from the Fee-in-Lieu account.
- There was no further discussion regarding needed repairs to the outfield on field 2.
- Deb is working on getting estimates for resurfacing the basketball and tennis courts and possible pickleball court.
- There were no further repairs made to the fence at the basketball courts.
- Deb is waiting for a response from Playworld regarding the damaged playground equipment. The equipment has been temporarily repaired.
- Deb reported Walker Township has been approved to receive American Rescue Funding. She is reviewing the guidelines for distribution.
- The Board will investigate adding workout stations to the park.
- Leah Burd was approved to serve on the Board to fill the unexpired term of Donna Snyder.
- The Buddy Bench plaques have been received and will be installed. The two benches at the Scout project at the back of the park will be replaced.
- Patty completed the 2021 newsletter and they are ready to prepare for mailing.
- Plans for the Fall Festival are moving along. Vendor Registration forms are ready for distribution. Patty said she needs volunteers to help with the events.

New Business:

- Deb reported that the comment boxes are installed and they are being filled with stones and nasty notes. She also reported there was vandalism done to one of the restrooms.
- The Board noted the paid bills.

Correspondence: There was no correspondence

Cindy Kunes motioned to adjourn the meeting; motion second by Lance King and approved by all members present. Meeting adjourned at 6:35pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Leah Burd, Recording Secretary

NEXT MEETING - August 10, 2021 @ 6:00PM (second Tuesday)